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Proponent Testimony for HB 214
Antonio Ciaccia
Director of Government & Public Affairs, Ohio Pharmacists Association

Chairman Lipps, Vice Chair Manning, Ranking Member West, and members of the House Health Committee, my name is Antonio Ciaccia, Director of Government & Public Affairs for the Ohio Pharmacists Association (OPA). I thank you for the opportunity to lend our support for HB 261 and its attempt to ensure visually impaired patients can access their medications safely.
I would like to thank Representative Richard Brown for his work on this issue and for engaging our association early in the process to ensure language met intent, and to ensure reasonable means of compliance with the proposed legislative changes.
For Ohioans facing blindness and visual impairment, taking medications should not be a guessing game. Pharmacists know well the need for proper adherence to drug regimens, and we know bad things can happen if patients take the wrong medication at the wrong time.

HB 214 will provide clear expectations for how visually impaired patients can gain access to prescription readers, and further, it will provide clear expectations for coverage of those readers as well.

We believe HB 214 takes a commonsense approach to ensuring that patients are not left speculating which pills are in which bottles, and that ambiguity in pharmacy benefits is minimized.

I thank you for your consideration. I am happy to offer the Ohio Pharmacists Association’s support for HB 214, and I’d welcome any questions you may have.
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